
Planning  Process  for the development at Todds Green –  Construction of Acoustic Fence  

Planning application (Planning 

Reference 19/00123/FPM)  for 

residential development of 133 

dwellings from Taylor Wimpey.  

Planning Officers Consult Environmental Health on the planning  application  –  

Recommend conditions be imposed  (including  noise mitigation). Comments 

were included within the Committee Report:  

https://democracy.stevenage.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=134&MId=4 

Planning application referred to  

Planning and Development 

Committee on 13th  July 2020.  This 

is because, in line with the 

Council’s constitution, any  

application for Major Residential 

Development (10 or more 

dwellings) has to be determined by  

the Committee.  

Officers are required to prepare a Committee Report  in advance of the 

meeting  with their recommendations. This included details of conditions and 

requirement to secure planning obligations (e.g.  affordable housing).   

Planning permission issued on 25th  

September 2020 following the 

completion of a Legal Agreement.  

This agreement secures the 

relevant obligations.   

As planning permission for development at Todds Green had been granted  

by the Council, it had established that the principle of  residential 

development in close proximity to the A1(M) was acceptable in planning  

terms. 

Taylor Wimpey submits  

applications to discharge various  

conditions (including noise 

mitigation, specifically the erection  

of an acoustic fence to deal with  

noise from A1(M)) attached to  

planning permission 

19/00123/FPM.  

Planning Officers consult Environmental Health on discharge of conditions  

relating to the acoustic fence (Planning References 21/00805/COND and 

21/00806/COND).   

The Planning  Department, having 

certain Delegated Powers  assigned 

to the Assistant Director of Planning  

and Regulation, can issue  decisions 

relating to discharge of condition 

applications.  Therefore, these 

applications  were not referred to  

the Planning  Committee for its 

decision.   

As the Planning  Department has  delegated powers, it recommended the conditions relating to 

the acoustic fence (Planning References 21/00805/COND and 21/00806/COND) were 

discharged.   Whilst Environmental Health raised concerns, they did not stipulate  additional 

modelling had to be undertaken  for the acoustic fence. As such, the planning department 

considered there was  not sufficient grounds to refuse the applications for the acoustic fence.   

Council receives a number of 

complaints from local residents 

with regards  to the acoustic fence 

which is under construction. 

Residents have asked what the 

Council is doing to address their  

concerns.    

In terms of visual impact,  the Council is liaising directly with Taylor Wimpey and National 

Highways (Highways England) to explore options to mitigate the visual impact of the fence. 

Turning to noise, the Council has appointed a noise consultant to assess the impact of the fence 

on local residents. Depending on the results of this assessment, the Council will consider next 

steps.   


